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Communication dated 9 July 2009 received from 
the Permanent Mission of Germany regarding 

the German proposal on a Multilateral 
Enrichment Sanctuary Project 

 
 

 

 

 

The Director General received a letter dated 9 July 2009 from the Resident Representative of Germany 
to the IAEA, transmitting the text of two draft model agreements, which are necessary to implement a 
Multilateral Enrichment Sanctuary Project (MESP). One model agreement, to be concluded between 
the Agency and interested States, provides for the establishment of a Group of Interested States and, 
by them, of a market-oriented Enrichment Company. The other model agreement, to be concluded 
between the Agency and a host state, provides for the establishment of a Multilateral Enrichment 
Sanctuary (MES) on a territory to be administered by the Agency, in which the Enrichment Company 
would be located. 

The letter, and as requested therein, the above mentioned draft model agreements attached thereto are 
herewith circulated for the information of all Member States. 

 
 Atoms for Peace 


































































